
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Dear HUJI international community members, 
  
Due to the heightened tension, many alerts exist on creating “an International Day of Rage” by 
Hamas & Islamic Jihad. 
  
The focus of the day is on Jerusalem. We urge you to avoid traveling to the Old City, East Jerusalem, 
and other tourist sites. This recommendation is valid for the entire weekend. 
  
We will continue to follow the guidelines published by the Home Front Command in the official 
distribution channels and encourage you to do the same. Your safety and security are of the utmost 
importance. 
  
Emergency Preparedness: 
If you hear a siren, you must enter the nearest protected area.  
Once you have entered the protected area, you should remain there for 10 minutes.  
It is essential to be able to familiarize yourself with the instructions if you find yourself in an area 
during a rocket attack.  
Please take a moment to review the instructions of the Home Front Command in case of a rocket 
attack - [Home Front Command instructions](https://www.oref.org.il/12761-en/Pakar.aspx) (please 
note that this link may not work outside of Israel). 
We recommend that you download the Home Front Command app here. 
  
Emergency Contacts: 
In case of an emergency, or if you feel stressed or confused because of the situation, please contact 
our 24/7 emergency line – 0548820217. We are here for you. 
University Security Department Line: Mt. Scopus campus 02-5883000/Safra campus 02-6585000/Ein 
Kerem campus 02-6757000/Rehovot campus 08-9489000 
 
Additionally, below are additional resources for mental health support: 
- Natal - National Trauma Center: Call 1800-363-363 
- Crossroads - Mental Health Support: Call 02-624-6265 
- Eran - Mental Health Support: Call 1201. 
  
We recognize that this is a time of uncertainty and change, and we are committed to ensuring your 
safety and well-being throughout your journey. Your cooperation and prompt responses are greatly 

https://www.oref.org.il/12761-en/Pakar.aspx
https://www.oref.org.il/12487-20626-en/Pakar.aspx


appreciated. 
Once again, we are here to answer any questions you may have at this challenging time. 
With hope that calm is soon restored to the region. 
  
Sincerely, 
  

 

Raz Rabinovich | Director 
 
Division of International Community Support Unit & Welcome Center | Rothberg 
International School 
The Hebrew University of Jerusalem | Boyar Building, Room 104A 
Jerusalem 9190501, Israel 
T +972.2.5882606 
razra@savion.huji.ac.il 
  
 ** .ל מחוץ לשעות העבודה. אינני מצפה למענה בשעות אלה"לעיתים אני שולח הודעות דוא **
**  I occasionally need to send emails outside of working hours. There is no expectation of a 
response.** 
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